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Invitation to Analysts’ Meeting
In line with the change in Swedish accounting principles to adapt to international
accounting principles, Intentia like many other companies is changing its
accounting principles within a number of areas during 2001 and 2002. For this
reason, Intentia is inviting analysts and members of the media to a meeting on
the subject. At the meeting, Birgitta Jönsson-Lundmark from KPMG will
describe the accounting changes that are now taking place in Sweden and
Håkan Gyrulf, Intentia’s CFO, will describe how these changes will affect
Intentia’s accounting procedures as well as its interim and annual reports.

Date: April 17, 2001
Time: 2 PM (GMT +01:00)
Location: Intentia’s main office at Vendevägen 89, Danderyd, Sweden

Moderator: Tomas Öqvist, Carnegie
Participants: Håkan Gyrulf, CFO, Intentia International AB

Birgitta Jönsson-Lundmark, KPMG

The meeting is also available via teleconference. To participate, call
+44 (0)20 8240 8240  and enter the password Intentia.

For addition information, please contact:

Thomas Ahlerup
Director Corporate Communications
Intentia International AB
Telephone: +46-8-5552 5766
Fax: +46-8-5552 5999
Cell phone: +46-708-545 666
e-mail: thomas.ahlerup@intentia.se


